The Safe Healthcare Reporting (SHARE) Act
Summary

The Problem

In 1986, Congress passed legislation that established a national databank, the National Practitioner Databank (NPDB), to track licensing, disciplinary, and medical malpractice actions taken against U.S. physicians.  While the NPDB has served as an important source of information on physicians, it fails to incorporate critical information on millions of non-physician licensed health care professionals, including nurses.  The recent case of Charles Cullen, a New Jersey nurse who has claimed responsibility for as many as 40 murders carried out at multiple hospitals in New Jersey and Pennsylvania over the last decade, has highlighted the need for a national reporting system on nurses and other licensed health professionals.  As the health care workforce becomes increasingly mobile, such a system would be an invaluable resource to health care employers seeking information on potential employees.
The SHARE Act
· Reporting of Information on Healthcare Practitioners
· The SHARE Act would require hospitals and other health care entities and state licensing boards to report adverse actions taken against any licensed health care practitioner who has violated a Federal or State law, including laws and regulations governing licensed health care professional standards to the appropriate state licensing board and to the federal National Practitioner Databank (NPDB).
· An employer shall afford the employee who is the subject of a report an opportunity to review and contest the report.

· The SHARE Act provides civil immunity to health care employers that disclose such information to the NPDB and state licensing boards, except where the employer knowingly discloses false information or violates the employee’s civil rights.

· The SHARE Act directs states to develop systems for reporting criminal background information on licensed health care professionals to the NPDB.

· Protecting Whistleblowers
· The SHARE Act would protect employees who, in good faith, report activities that violate expected standards of care from employment discrimination and retaliation.
· Accessing Information on Healthcare Practitioners
· In addition to reporting this information, health care entities would be required to query the NPDB for information on new employees who are licensed health care providers.

· The SHARE Act would grant health care employers access to the Healthcare Integrity and Protection Databank (HIPDB).  The HIPDB, which is currently only accessible to the Federal Government and health insurers, collects information on health care fraud and abuse, including adverse actions taken by state licensing boards.
· The SHARE Act also directs the Secretary of Health and Human Services to consolidate the National Practitioner Databank and the Healthcare Integrity and Protection Databank.

· Penalties for Failure to Report or Obtain Information
· In order to participate in the Medicare program, health care entities would be required to report to and obtain information from the federal databank.
· Health care entities that fail to report or obtain information on employees would faced civil penalties of up to $50,000 per violation.
